Westbury Town Council

Area Board Report - 4th August 2016

The main event held since the last Area Board meeting was the Westbury Street Fayre and Evening Celebrations on the 9th July.

Both events were highly successful and attracted larger crowds than had been seen in previous years. The Street Fayre had more than 40 stalls spread out from the Market Place through Maristow Street to the High Street. There were also fairground attractions for the children in Soissy Gardens and the High Street car park. It is always difficult to estimate numbers on these occasions but a number of Tombola-based stalls, such as the British Legion and Lions Club, had sold out by early afternoon which is an indication of a good turnout.

The Evening Celebrations were also well-attended and the crowd were entertained by a variety of acts including the Cley Hill Stompers and the headline act Complete Madness. Local acts Phil Cooper and Lauren Kate were also to the fore.

The Events Working Group of the Town Council have already started planning for the next Street Fayre in 2018.

The next event put on by the Town Council will be the Christmas Lights switch-on to be held on 3rd December. So please put this date in your diaries.

Stephen Andrews

Mayor of Westbury